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Carrying On Established Traditions

I am the new member to the Town of Cedarburg Board, and I have been a resi-
dent of the Town my entire life. As I begin my

duties as a supervisor, I will never forget that I am

only one person in a long succession of individu-

als, each who sought to make our Town a better

community in which to live. During my short

time on the Board, I have been impressed with the

loyalty and dedication of the employees and board

members of the Town. I will do my best to help

move the Town of Cedarburg into the future by
remembering you, the citizens who have placed

your faith in the government that serves you.

When asked by friends and family, why at this
stage in my life would I want to get involved with
Town government, I quoted a former supervisor,
a long time friend of my father, to whom I asked the same question about 37
years ago. He stated that every person in their lifetime should donate and de-
vote some quality time to serving their church and community. My hope is that
more of you get involved and make a difference. I as a board member encour-
age you to attend the monthly Town meetings, I want to hear your opinions on
matters that the Board considers. I understand that I, or my fellow board mem-
bers do not have anything of a personal nature to gain with our decisions. Re-
spect our final decision, as we respect your right to voice your opinion.

Wayne Pipkorn,
Town Supetvisor

Similar to federal and state governments, the Town staff and board also is faced
with difficult economic challenges. We recently passed the 2012 budget that will
strive to support and sustain the current services the Town residents de-
serve. We did this without increasing the Town taxes, and did not compromise
needed services. The Town of Cedarburg is a great place to live, work, and raise
a family. This is due to the efforts of past supervisors delivering good govern-
ment, and I will try my best to continue that tradition. By sharing a common
goal of democratic progress, there is little that we together cannot accomplish.

I have accepted the responsibility of being one of your Town supervisors. I will
do my best to listen to your opinions, consider your ideas, and answer your
questions.
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NOTES & REMINDERS

e January 3rd Deadline to Run
for Town Supervisor

e Register for Cedarburg Little
League in January

e Remember to put your refuse
cart out by 6 a.m.

e All Dogs Must Get Licensed
Annually by March 31st

Town Hall will be closed:
e Friday, Dec. 23rd

e Monday, Dec 26th

e Friday, Dec. 30th

e Monday, Jan. 2nd

Recycling Center will be closed:
e Saturday, Dec. 24th
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Town Administrator’s Desk

Jim Culotta

Town Board Approves 2012 Budget— Property Taxes Frozen Again
By now you’ve received your tax bill and discovered that the Town portion of the bill was the same as 2011. For the fifth
year in a row, the property tax rate has not increased, which is the longest streak in over 30 years. The 2012 budget main-
tains the current level of services, enhances road maintenance efforts, and does not add new debt. The Town Board also
decided to continue to mail this Town Newsletter next year; we will not go to an electronic-only version in 2012.

Earlier this year, the Town’s recreation program, which is not supported by property tax dollars, was recognized by the
Wisconsin City/County Management Association with the 2011 Outstanding Program. “It’s innovative and community
orientated programs such as this that make the Town of Cedarburg a vibrant community in which to live, work and play,”
according to Ed Henschel, Executive Director of WCMA.

As you can see in the table below, residents continue to give Town services high marks in our Annual Performance Sur-
vey. More than half of the setvices received a higher excellent/good rating than in 2010. All Town employees deserve
credit for these strong performance ratings.

Town Services Excellent/Good Fair/Poor No Opinion
Trash Collection 96% 4% 0%
Recycling 85% 10% 5%
Road Maintenance 68% 31% 2%
Ditch Maintenance 60% 31% 10%
Snow/Ice Removal 83% 15% 3%
Recreation 42% 8% 50%
Park Maintenance 48% 5% 47%
Brush Chipping 37% 10% 54%
Building Inspections 34% 2% 65%
Constable 24% 3% 73%
Elections 86% 3% 12%
Other Town Hall Services 48% 2% 51%

2012 Election Update

There are potentially four Town elections in 2012. The Town Board consists of five members: one Chairman and four
Supervisors. Hach Supervisor represents a District for a two year term. In 2012, Supervisor Districts 2 and 4 are up for
clection. If you are interested in running for one of these positions, you must file a Campaign
Registration Statement before circulating nomination papers. All candidates must also file a Dec- /‘
laration of Candidacy and completed nomination papers by 5 pm January 3rd. For more informa- ’7(
tion, contact the Town Clerk Dawn Priddy or the Wisconsin Government Accountability Board ﬁ
at http://gab.wi.gov/ . See pages 6 and 7 for more election info. /

Upcoming Election Dates
Spring Primary: February 21, 2012 (if needed)
Spring Election: April 3, 2012
Partisan Primary: August 14, 2012 (if needed)
General Election: November 6, 2012
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Recreation Notes

Eric Ryer - Director of Recreation & Planning

Town uset/sponsor-financed recreation programming strives to meet the needs of area youth and fill service gaps.

THANKS TO RECREATION PROGRAM SPONSORS!

We want to thank businesses and private donors for their generosity in 2011, as over $18,225 was collected through spon-
sorships and the Little League Night at Miller Park fundraiser. Many improvements were completed at the Fields at Five
Corners that would not have otherwise been possible without this money (see the bottom of this page for projects).

CEDARBURG LITTLE LEAGUE

The City of Cedarburg gitls softball program and Maxwell’s softball club will be combining with Cedarburg Little League
in 2012 (in addition to baseball). Our softball teams play in a five community league with Grafton, Jackson, Richfield and
Germantown to allow for a variety of competition. In an effort to further build our program, players will have access to
free softball off-season clinics this winter at local school gyms. Over 315 boys and gitls registered to play on 28 baseball/
softball teams in 2011. Thanks to all the coaches, parents, umpires, and other volunteers for your participation!

CONCESSIONS STAND COMING IN 2012

The Five Corners Lions Club will be offering concessions for sale in 2012 out of a new
stand that was constructed and donated to the Town by Bryce Rutkiewicz as his Eagle
Scout project. The Lions Club began selling concessions this past summer, and the stand
will no doubt help them increase offerings in future years.

CEDARBURG FLAG FOOTBALL LEAGUE

The Town partnered with the Concordia University football team again in 2011 resulting
in some unique experiences for the kids. The fall mini-camp was a favorite. This event
was held on the Concordia University football field, with coaching staff and players orga-
nizing and running the drills. Kids were also allowed free admission to any Concordia
home game if they wore their CFFL shirt to the game. The 2011 fee for all participants
was $28.

DEEP WATER TONING / PICKLE BALL

The popularity of the deep water toning program continues to grow, with 28 participants for the fall season. The one-hour
classes are held on Tuesday/Thursday nights at the Cedarburg High School indoor pool. The program is open to all area
residents and there is no non-resident fee. The Town will be offering pickle ball again in the spring of 2012. A sport once
played mainly at retirement communities is growing in popularity among all age groups. The Town offers this tennis-like
game at Thorson elementary school, with the spring season set to run from March through May, 2012. Registration will
open up in February. Interested individuals should visit the Town website for more on these activities.

IMPROVEMENTS TO THE FIELDS AT FIVE CORNERS

The Town undertook a series of significant improvements to the Fields at Five Corners in
2011 that will upgrade the facility. The equipment boxes were replaced by an equipment shed
for better equipment organization. Five twenty-foot tall Maple trees purchased at a significant
discount from Johnson’s Gardens were planted in two locations to provide shade. Three ever-
green trees donated by Bill Morse were also planted at the park entrance. Two sets of bleach-
ers will be installed in spring to provide seating areas, and some new tables will be constructed
and placed near the new concessions stand. The turf was fertilized again which will result in a
thicker playing surface, and the infields have had a base course of top dressing laid down. A
second course will be laid in spring to continue building the playing surface which will better
handle rain and provide a softer surface in drier times. Finally, a new ground sign will be in-
stalled at the entrance of the fields in the spring, finishing off the latest efforts.
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Keep The Town of Cedarburg the “Town”

by Chairman Dave Valentine

There is a small group of Town of Cedarburg and City of Cedarburg residents working quietly behind the scenes and
planning to merge, consolidate or combine the Town and City into one entity. The apparent objective is officially and
legally to have “One Cedarburg.” Although on the surface this may appeal to some and may seem to eliminate whatever
divide that is perceived between the Town and City, it is a very bad idea from a Town resident viewpoint.

First, many Town residents are living in the Town precisely and specifically because of the rural, independent atmos-
phere and to get away from “city living.” That is neither good nor bad in my opinion, just a personal and/or family pref-
erence or choice.

Secondly, the increased property taxes on Town residents would be huge. It would be great for City tax payers, but if the
Town and City would be one entity taxes would have to be consistent. The current property tax rate per $1,000 assessed
valuation is $2.32 in the Town. The current City property tax rate is $6.49 per $1,000 assessed valuation. Realistically, if
the Town and City merged into one governmental body, the tax rate would have to be somewhere between these two
rates for all taxpayers. Just on the surface, it is obvious the Town rates would increase and the City rate would decrease.

However, most likely there would be vast increases in expenses that would make this endeavor even more “taxing.” Sure
there might be some savings here and there by combining programs, but just the need to expand police protection to
serve the entire area would far outweigh any potential savings. I would assume legally if there is one government, every-
one is paying equally on property taxes. In addition, everyone should expect the same services. Policing another approxi-
mately 30 square miles of the Town and 67 miles of Town roads could not practically and effectively be accomplished
by the current City police personnel or police physical equipment.

There are other very costly services that could impact some Town residents. Expansion of the City sewer and water sys-
tem to part of the Town would have a dramatic impact on those residents and businesses directly affected. Sewer and
water installation is already a plan of the City with their expanded sewer service area that extends into the Town. Other
services such as the library, trash removal, recreational opportunities, etc. would also increase costs and therefore require
added property taxes to cover costs.

The Town and City have had completely different ideas on recreational costs and fees. The Town believes in a “user
pays” philosophy, where those who participate or use the program pay for fees that cover the costs. Thereby, the recrea-
tional programs are not a burden to the Town taxpayers. The Town recreational programs do not have a residency re-
quirement, as it really does not matter where the participants live. This has proven to be very successful and effective.
The Town has won awards for our innovative and successful recreational programs. The City has historically subsidized
recreational programs with tax dollars. That, in fact, is exactly why the Town is does not currently have a shared services
agreement with the City. The Town Board did not believe Town taxpayers should be levied property taxes for pro-
grams/services that they do not use.

Total Assessed | Approved 2012 Approved 2012 Change in rate/$1,000 if
Valuation Budget Tax Rate/$1,000 combined
Town $791,550,000 $2,356,187 $2.38 +113%
(+0.0% change from 2011)
City $1,176,000,000 $7,638,061 $6.49 -21.7%
(+1.8% change from 2011)
Combined $1,967,550,000 $9,994,248 $5.08

Let’s take a real life look at the numbers and potential changes in property taxes. This is just that facts:

This would anticipate a no net increase in expenses, which is highly unlikely just considering the required increase in po-
lice protection costs. The above increase is o7/y on the "Town portion" of the property tax bill, but it is quite significant
anyway. The owner of a $300,000 property in the Town would see an increase of at least §810 dollars per year.

In my opinion—Keep the Town of Cedarburg the “Town.”
Dave Valentine
Town Chairman
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The Constable’s Corner
Ryan Fitting, Town Constable

Concealed Carry Law & the Town
2011 Wisconsin Act 35, relating to the carrying of concealed weapons within the State of Wisconsin, was signed into law
on July 8%, 2011. The Act went into statewide effect on November 1, 2011.  Below, I have listed some of the related
regulations that have changed in the Town Code of Ordinances as a result of this Act.

Section 232-1, B.(15) Park Regulations/Firearms:
(a) Within a Town patk it shall be unlawful for any person to have in his/her possession or under his control:

1. Any firearm or air gun as defined in the WI statutes, unless the firearm is unloaded and enclosed within a car-
rying case. This subsection does not apply to a licensee, out-of-state licensee, law enforcement officer, a
qualified out-of-state law enforcement officer or former officer as defined in State Statutes 175.60(1), 175.60
(1)(j) and 941.23.

Section 237-3. Carrying concealed weapons; certain weapons prohibited., of the Town of Cedarburg Code of Ordinances
is hereby deleted.

Town ordinances (Section 237-2), state statutes and WDNR regulations provide the complete guidelines for hunting and
discharging firearms within the Town limits. Please be mindful of the regulations and respectful of residents in the area.
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New Town Ward Map

The Town approved a new ward map as part of the County redistricting. Please review the ward map below and locate
your residence to verify your ward and polling location.
Districts 1 & 2 (Wards 1, 2, 3 & 4 vote at Town Hall) Districts 3 & 4 (Wards 5, 6, 7, 8, 9 & 10 vote at Fire Station #2)

Supervisor Rintelman Supervisor Rintelman

Supervisor Wickert

Supervisor Wickert

Supervisor Rintelman

Supervisor Wickert

Supervisor Pipkorn

Supervisor Pipkorn

Supervisor Salvaggio
Supervisor Salvaggio
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Planning Underway for State Road Projects
The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) is currently planning several road projects in and around the
Town. Two roundabouts are scheduled (bottom right) to be constructed on WIS 181 at Bridge Road and Western Ave-
nue in 2013. A roundabout at WIS 181/Washington Ave./Sycamore Dr. (bottom left) is scheduled for construction in
2019. This new roundabout will have five legs and one of the legs will serve the Town-proposed sports complex. Wis-
DOT has just begun a new study on the WIS 60 Corridor from US-45 in Jackson to 11th St. in Grafton. Deficiencies and
safety concerns are being evaluated and possible solutions will be considered over the next two years.
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Carbon Monoxide
Chief Rich Van Dinter, Cedarburg Fire Department

Often called the silent killer, carbon monoxide (CO) is an invisible, odorless, colorless gas. CO is created when fuels such
as gasoline, wood, coal, natural gas, propane, and methane burn incompletely. In the home, heating and cooking equip-
ment are the most common source of CO. A vehicle running in an attached garage can

also produce dangerous levels of CO.

Infants, pregnant women, and adults with physical conditions that affect their ability to
use oxygen (i.e. emphysema, asthma, and heart disease) can be more severally affected by
lower amounts of CO then a healthy adult. A healthy person can be affected by large
amounts of CO in a short time or small amounts of CO over a longer period. Common
signs of CO poisoning are similar to flu-like symptoms (i.e. headache, nausea) and a pink-
ish tint to the skin. In 2005, US Fire Departments responded to 61,000 non-fire incidents
in which CO was found; an average of 7 calls per hour.

Carbon Monoxide Safety Tips

e (O alarms should be installed in a central location outside each sleeping area and on every level of the home and in
other locations where required by applicable laws, codes or standards. For the best protection, interconnect all CO alarms
throughout the home. When one sounds, they all sound.

Follow the manufacturer’s instructions for placement and mounting height.
Choose a CO alarm that has the label of a recognized testing laboratory.
Call your local fire department’s non-emergency number to find out what number to call if the CO alarm sounds.

Test CO alarms at least once a month; replace them according to the manufacturer’s instructions.

If the audible trouble signal sounds, check for low batteries. If the battery is low, replace it. If it still sounds, call the
fire department.

e If the CO alarm sounds, immediately move to a fresh
air location outdoors or by an open window or door. Make
sure everyone inside the home is accounted for. Then, call
for help from a fresh air location and stay there until emer-
gency personnel arrive.

e If you need to warm a vehicle, remove it from the ga-
rage immediately after starting it. Do not run a vehicle or
other fueled engine or motor indoors, even if the garage
doors are open. Make sure the exhaust pipe of a running
vehicle is not covered with snow.

e During and after a snowstorm, make sure vents for
the dryer, furnace, stove, and fireplace are clear of snow
build-up.

e A generator should be used in a well-ventilated loca-
tion outdoors away from windows, doors and vent open-
ings.

e Gas or charcoal grills can produce CO — only use
outside.

Source: National Fire Prevention Association and "Non-
Fire Carbon Monoxide Incidents Reported in 2005 ," by
Jennifer Flynn, June 2007.
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TOWN OF CEDARBURG EARLY SAWMILL INDUSTRY
by Richard Bayley (edited by Carol Boettcher)

Early settlers arriving in the Ozaukee county area in 1837 found a great deal of difficulty in moving things around.
There were only narrow Indian trails leading from Milwaukee north and this area was a dense forest of oak, hickory, but-
ternut, beech and thornapple. In order to survive it became necessary for most of the early arrivals to become loggers, not
only to provide roads but to clear enough land for their cabins and small crops of grain.

The first road to be surveyed in what was then Washington County was the Green Bay road from Chicago to
Green Bay. This was done in 1832 and 1833 and was the only road in the area surveyed until 1835. Usually the roads were
blazed at the time they were surveyed. Blazing consisted of cutting a large chip off of each of a series of trees, with a
hatchet or axe, that showed the center line and direction the road would take. These light colored patches in the woods
then served as a visible guide for later felling and grubbing operations.

The road was not cut out north of Milwaukee until 1836-37 and it
generally followed what is now Teutonia Avenue. John Weston, Timothy
Wooden and George Graves were contracted to grub out the road at this
time, felling the trees and rolling them out with teams of oxen. Brush was
also grubbed out to a width of two rods (33 feet). Only primitive bridges
made from the felled trees were constructed along the route and it reached to
Wisconsin City (Port Washington) in 1839.

The need for wood was very great in the newly forming villages
north of Milwaukee, as well as Milwaukee itself. Due to the lack of roads, the
settlers found it unprofitable to take logs to Milwaukee by either wagon or
sleigh.

At this time there were sailing ships plying the lake stopping at various ports all the way to Chicago. Steamboats
were also operating at this time and they required many cords of wood to feed their hungry boilers. While the logging op-
eration was successful, the settlers also needed finished lumber to build homes and business buildings.

The first sawmill in Cedarburg was built in 1839 by Reuben Wells. It was built in combination with a grist mill
which was the first in Ozaukee County. Up until then residents had to take their grain to Waukesha for milling which was
at least a two day trip. Mr. Wells had claimed three different

quarter sections (each 160 acres) of land on August 4, 1838 St. Francis Borgia Catholic Church

as a squatter, however, it appears that he had only made the . ) ) .
qualifying improvements on one of the sections on a spot Share ChrlSt3 Celebrate ChrISt’ Live Christ
Serving Cedarburg since 1844

east of the present site of the Nail Factory along Cedar

Creek. . Visit our historic south church and school on
The mill’s waterwheel was powered by the creck Washington & Hamilton Avenues.
and the sawmill probably would have looked somewhat like
the example shown in the illustration. It was known as a Visit our main campus on HY NN just north of 5 Corners.

frame saw which consisted of blades mounted in a sash that
was guided by a grooved frame that allowed it to move up
and down. The number of saw blades depended on the
power available from the waterwheel and in eatly years the
moving carriage would have been advanced by hand. This
type of sawmill left a distinct saw cut pattern as shown
here.

www.saintfrancisborgia.org

Undoubtedly marks of this type can be found on
the boards of the older buildings in the city. The trees in
the area at that time were extremely old, some starting
growth prior to 1700, were very large, some of the roof
boards in the oldest homes being wider than two feet.
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‘ Public Works Notes I

A friendly reminder on the proper way to place a refuse cart
at the end of your driveway.

Incorrect - Handle/Hinge is Correct - Hinge/Handle is
facing the center of the road facing away from the road.
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CONTACT INFORMATION FOR TOWN HALL

Name /Position Telephone Number Email Address
Town Hall 377-4509 townhall@town.cedarburg.wi.us
David Valentine, Chairman 377-1622 dvalentine@town.cedatbutrg.wi.us
Wayne Pipkorn, Supervisor 355-5049 wpipkorn@town.cedarburg.wi.us
David Salvaggio, Supervisor 377-6779 dsalvaggio@town.cedarburg.wi.us
Gary Wickert, Supervisor 377-9426 gwickert@town.cedarburg.wi.us
Joe Rintelman, Supervisor 377-8253 jrintelman@town.cedarburg.wi.us
Jim Culotta, Administrator 377-4509 jculotta@town.cedarburg.wi.us
Eric Ryer, Dir. Rec. & Planning 377-4509 eryet@town.cedarburg.wi.us
Dawn Priddy, Clerk 377-4509 dpriddy@town.cedarburg.wi.us
Bonnie Erickson, Deputy Clerk 377-4509 berickson@town.cedarburg.wi.us
Roger Kison, Building Inspector 375-1349 rkison@wi.rr.com

Town Recycling Center - Home for Most Unwanted Electronics, Yard Waste & More.
Recycling Center Hours: Thursdays 2:00 P.M. - 6:00 P.M.; Saturdays 9:00 A.M. - 2:00 P.M.

Property Tax Payment Locations
Harris Bank—City & Town locations Bank Mutual—Cedarburg
Cornerstone—Grafton (Lobby Only) M&I—Cedarburg (Lobby Only)
TRI-CITY—Cedarburg (Lobby Only)  Tri-CITY—Grafton (in Pick ‘N Save)
Port State Bank (Cedarburg) Town Hall

Dog License Renewal by March 31st
All dogs must be licensed in the Town of Cedarburg and licenses must also be renewed each yvear. The 2012 fee is
$5 for spayed/neutered dogs and $10 for non-spayed/neutered dogs. A $5 late fee will be assessed for licenses
issued after March 31st. When not indoors, all dogs must be kept in an enclosed area or on a leash!

Eye Glasses Drop Box
As a reminder, the Cedarburg Lions Club has several eye glasses drop box locations in and
around Cedarburg. These include Cedar Creek Healthcare, Cedarburg Library, Northshore
Bank, Harris Bank at Five Corners, Harris Bank on Columbia, Port Washington Bank — Ce-
darburg, Walgreens, CVS, M & I Bank, Tri City Bank — Cedarburg, Ye Olde Pharmacy, and
US Bank — Cedarburg.
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